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Ohio, federal officials search western Lake Erie for evidence of Asian carp: Outdoors Notebook

By D’Arcy Egan, The Plain Dealer, Cleveland.com 

Ohio, Michigan and U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service fishery experts are sampling the waters of western Lake Erie this week, trying to find evidence of a breeding population of the noxious Asian carp.

It was expected the Asian carp would slip into the Great Lakes through a watery Chicago gateway to Lake Michigan. Samples taken in the Maumee Bay and Sandusky Bay areas collected in August 2011, but not released until last month, tested positive for bighead carp and silver carp DNA. While individual bighead carp have been caught in Ohio commercial nets — one in 1995 and two in 2000 — Ohio fisheries head Rich Carter said those fish weren’t born up north.

“Studies of the otoliths [ear stones] indicated those Asian carp spent their early years in southern waters,” said Carter. “We feel those fish may have been released in Lake Erie.”

There is a custom of buying Asian carp for a celebration and eating one, and releasing the other as a gesture of good will.

Four of the positive DNA samples from the Ohio waters of Sandusky Bay tested positive for bighead carp. Two from the Michigan waters of northern Maumee Bay tested positive for silver carp, the dramatic “jumpers” that vault from the water when disturbed.

Surveys began Monday in Sandusky Bay and Maumee Bay, focusing on the collection of water samples for DNA analysis. In an effort to capture an Asian carp, electroshocking and netting surveys of suitable bighead and silver carp habitat starts next Monday. In addition to sites where positive samples were found, fisheries experts also will sample the Sandusky and Maumee rivers, considered the favorite habitat for the carp. “This sampling will help us to put things in perspective relative to the presence of Asian carp in western Lake Erie,” said Carter. “It is the next step in a responsible path forward. Any management action will be based on the additional analysis.”

Carter said there is no evidence to suggest there is a breeding population of Asian carp in Lake Erie. The carp feed on algae and plankton, making it unlikely a sport angler would hook one. But Carter noted the Division of Wildlife is constantly surveying Lake Erie with trawl and gill nets, and there are many commercial fishing nets in use in both the U.S. and Canadian waters of Lake Erie.

